
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday 11th October 

2018 at 7.30pm 

 

Apologies 

  None 

 

Present 

  Chairman Mr Bust, Mr Paris, Mrs Herbert, Mrs Simmonds, Mrs Godfrey, Mr 

Bevans, Mrs Todd, clerk Mr P Rickett 

  Cllrs Laughton and Rainbow 1 member of the public 

 

Minutes of the previous meeting were signed as a true and correct record 

 

Matters arising from previous meetings 

  Best kept Village – agreed to put in the Village news asking people to keep the 

fronts of their properties clean and tidy – publish results on web site 

 

Declaration of Councillors interests 

  None 

 

Village Hall 

  Mr Bevans informed the PC that a Girl Guide group would like to hire the Hall 

for a weekend – PC gave Mr Bevans a figure of £100 to negotiate with 

  Edingley hiring the projector again for £100 

  Harvest Supper - set tables out tonight 

  Mr & Mrs Paris donated £81.00 from a Macmillan coffee morning towards the 

decorating 

  The decorators will start Monday 22nd October 2018, clerk to see if it can be put 

back to Monday 29th October 

 

Fund raising  

  Mr Paris informed the PC that The Waggon was booked for Friday 31st 

November, with a limit of 50 

 

Roads and hedges 

  Footpaths not yet cut 

  Stile on  Machins footpath dangerous 

  The Beck from the road bridge to the Greet maintained by the Drainage Board, 

the rest is done by the landowners 

  Cllr Laughton to look into 

  Cllr Laughton also reported that the bus service has returned to the original 

timetable 

  Cllr Rainbow informed the PC that a PC conference pack will be sent 

  Cllrs Laughton and Rainbow left 

  Mr Paris informed the PC that Cllr Laughton is funding a WWII news letter 

  Mike Keeling spoke to Mr Bevans about the light at the crossroads, no more 

street lights will be put up, the school will need to put one on the school property 

  Litter picking was suggested, clerk to contact Mark Spencer MP 

 

 



Defibrillator 

  Should be up this month, electric supply needs sorting 

 

Allotments  

  None 

 

Stained glass 

  Agreed at £60 

 

Open meeting 

  A parishioner pointed out the lack of public attending the meetings – put in 

Village News reminding people that this is a public meeting 

  Ivy needs cleaning off the school wall 

  Unattractive tree after pollarding on School Lane 

  The notice board has an out of date sign for the local police 

  Speeding in the village 

  Signs on School Lane obscured by hedges 

  Parking at the junctions of Radley Road/Grey Lane/ St Michaels Close is getting 

dangerous – put in Village News 

 

Correspondence 

  Items circulated to Councillors 

  Local Government Reorganisation – Mr Paris and Mrs Godfrey to attend if 

possible – NSDC are not in favour 

 

Finance 

  Cleaners agreed unanimously - £31 

 

Planning decisions 

  None 

 

Planning  

  None 

 

Items for next agenda 

  Christmas tree 

 

Date of next meeting 

  Thursday 8th November 2018 at 7.30pm 

 

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.40pm 

 


